Roll	No.	
------	-----	--

**Total Pages: 09** 

# 8688/MH

#### **BS-2057**

## **ENGLISH**

(Common for B.sc and Bioinformation)

Paper-D

(Semester-IV)

Time Allowed : 3 Hours] [Maximum Marks : 75

### SECTION—A

- 1. Write an essay in about 300-350 words **one** of the following :
  - (i) Science and Human happiness
  - (ii) The Effects of Demonetization
  - (iii) The Educative Value of Travelling
  - (iv) Who is more useful to a Country—A Soldier or A Teacher
  - (v) Eternal peace is but a dream.

15

 Write a letter of encouragement to a friend of yours who is afraid of going to the University tor Higher Studies.

Or

Write a letter to the editor of a newspaper drawing attention of the authorities towards the inadequate hospital facilities in your district.

10

3. Make a precis. of the following and suggest a suitable. title :

The essence of democracy lies in its emphasis on the principles of liberty and equality. It recognizes the right of every individual to be left free to develop his personality. The citizen is free to decide what is best for himself, and he is given full opportunity to serve the state by his considered judgement on public questions. Liberty to be rear needs to be a supplemented by equality. The right to the of happiness and a share in government should be available equally to all persons. Democracy implies a special order in which no man, or group of men will exploit the weakness of others. To be true to

the democratic spirit, we have to exert ourselves to the utmost to remove *glaring* inequalities, social and economic, which are rampant in most modem communities. In the context of the state the democratic principle takes the form of popular sovereignty. It means that the supreme authority of the state is vested in the last resort in the people. a Citizens in a democratic state are thus both rulers and ruled.

10

4. Read the following passage and answer the of questions given at the end:

Young men today are restless and unhappy. Their wants have increased. Their standard of living has risen. They desire to have paying jobs. Some want to go abroad for pursuing further studies: others require capital to start business. Our old customs have added to the burden of the family. We must change our attitude in order to free ourselves from mental agony. The doctrine of self-sacrifice should be adopted. by us. We must limit our wants and desires. Ours is a poor country and we must adapt ourselves to the prevailing conditions of our society.

Our country cannot prosper without the spirit of : self-sacrifice.

- 1. Why are the youth of today unhappy? .
- 2. What are the desires of today's youth?
- 3. How can we free ourselves from mental agony?
- 4. Which qualities should we imbibe for the prosperity of our country?
- 5. Explain the meanings italicized words. 10

#### SECTION—B

6. (a) Attempt any **five** of the following sentences:

Combine the group of sentences given below into a complex sentence:

- (i) He says one thing. He does another: How can you rely on such a man?
- (ii) I couldn't remember the number of my car. This made the police suspicious.

Change the following simple sentences into compound ones :		
(iii)	In spite of his good height, he was not recruited as a 'jawan	
(iv)	To his great surprise he won an award in the competition	
Pick out the noun clause :		
(v)	His success depends on how he has worked throughout the year:	
(vi)	My fear is that the captain has taken a hasty decision about the choice of the wicket-keeper of his team:	
Identify the adjective clause in the following:		
(vii)	It is fine weather today:	
(viii)	The then Prime Minister was against it: 5	
Attempt any <b>ten</b> of the following sentences :		

sentence using infinitives:

Join each group of sentences into one simple

(b)

- (i) He works too slowly. He is not of any use in the private sector.
- (ii) He won't commit any theft. He is too honest a for it.
- (iii) This apple given by him can't be sweet. It is too green.

Combine each of the following pairs of sentences using too/enough:

- (iv) You are very young. You can't have a scooter.
- (v) He was very sleepy. He didn't answer my questions.
- (vi) On mountain tops the air is rarefied. We can't breathe easily.

Combine the following sentences by using the noun clause:

- (vii) Dr. Jha is a famous surgeon. He has gone to England to attend a conference.
- (viii) It is probable. The liftman was actually hurt

(ix) Hamlet has been translated into Hindi Is a tragedy by Shakespeare.

Combine the following sentences by using the Adjective clause :

- (x) He is my uncle. He lives in a multistoried building
- (xi) Alfred's schooling was continued in St. Petersburg. It started in Stockholm.

Combine each pair of the following sentences by using suitable conjunctions :

- (xii) The table is too heavy. One man cannot lift it.
- (xiii) He sat down. He was tired
- (xiv) Misha went to school. Manu stayed at home 10
- (c) Attempt any **ten** of the following:

Rewrite the sentences so that they have the same meaning:

- (i) You should not blow your horn in front of the hospital.
- (ii) We should see the Taj in the moon Light.

Complete the sentences. Use a superlative :

- (iii) It was an awful day. It was——day of my life. (bad)
- (iv) The United States is very large but Canada is (large).

Change the following sentences into affirmative sentences:

- (v) We did not find. the road very bad.
- (vi) There is no smoke without fire.

Change the following sentences into negative sentences:

- (vii) I must get there before eight.
- (viii) We had to change eur shoes.

### Frame questions on the following answers:

- (ix) The price of wheat will fall after the harvest is reaped.
- (x) The policeman blew his whistle to stop dy the truck.

## Change the voice of the following:

- (xi) People followed him unquestioningly.
- (xii) No one can defeat him.

#### Change the narration:

- (xiii) He said to me, "I am accompanying my mother to the bus stand."
- (xiv) The old man said, "Alas! I am undone."
- (xv) Rakesh said to me, "I have travelled by air many times."10